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THIS WEEK  

  I recently got a message from former music 
director Rod Nimtz.  He’s doing well these days after a 
long period of health challenges.  And he sends us all a 
gift!  Many of us remember the CD’s Rod recorded col-
lectively entitled “Quiet Hymns for Quiet Times”.  (For 
instance, even though children are not familiar with 
many of the old melodies, I’d play a CD while hearing 
confessions for PREP kids.) 
 Now Rod has uploaded the CD’s to the web 
and invites everyone to listen and/or make copies.  The 
address is www.reverbnation.com/rodnimtz .  Naturally 
you’ll have to have a computer or smart phone.  If you 
don’t, and want a copy, I’m sure someone will be glad 
to do that for you. 
 
 Last Tuesday I once more had reason to be 
proud of what all of you do to make St. Julie Billiart 
such a fine Parish.  We had a funeral for a parishioner 
whose last months were spent under hospice care with 
his daughter who lives north of Columbus.  Not only 
were the children from out of town, so was the funeral 
home.  A St. Julie parishioner was there to provide hos-
pitality during the visitation an hour before the funeral.  
The funeral choir was present for the Mass.  The Heav-
enly Kitchen folks helped set up the Fenmont for a re-
ception afterwards.  This is always nice, but especially 
when we have folks from out of town. 
 
 Just a reminder, if you’d like to engage in a 
conversation about anything that appears in these 
“corners”, or about anything, actually, don’t forget 
there’s a link to my blog right on the Parish 
website stjulie.net. 
       

St. John  
Chrysostom 

SATURDAY, September 6 
  3:00 Reconciliation - Church 
  4:30  Mass [The Parish Family] 
 

SUNDAY,  September 7 
  8:30    Mass [Members of Altar Rosary Living & Dec.] 
  9:30 RCIA - Dayton House  
  9:45 PREP STARTS 
11:00    Mass [Margaret Borzcik]  
  1:00    Misa en Español  
 

MONDAY, September 8   
12:00 Mass  [Lou Falconi] 
  7:00 St. Vincent de Paul- Church Office 
  

TUESDAY, September 9 
  8:00 Mass [Oscar Bodner] 
 

WEDNESDAY, September 10 
  8:00    Communion Service 
  3:30 Spiritual Life Committee - Dayton House 
  7:00 BINGO - Fenmont 
  7:00 Spanish Choir - Church      

THURSDAY, September 11 
  8:00 Mass [The Parish Family] 
  1:00 ACES-Fenmont 
  1:30 Staff Meeting - Church Office 
  7:00 RCIA Inquiry Meeting – Dayton House 
  7:00 Choir Practice - Church 
   

 FRIDAY, September 12  
  9:00 Mass [The Parish Family] 
     

SATURDAY, September 13 
  3:00 Reconciliation - Church 
  4:30  Mass [Laverne Preston] 
 
SUNDAY,  September 14 
  8:30    Mass [Mercy Hospital School of Nursing ] 
  9:30 RCIA - Dayton House  
  9:45 PREP  
11:00    Mass [The Parish Family]  
  1:00    Misa en Español  

PASTOR’S CORNER 

VOCATION  VIEWS  “Where two or three are 
gathered, there I am in the midst of them.” Make 
Christ the center of your conversations and 
interactions with others. (Matthew 18:20)  

Readings for the Week of September 7, 2014 
Sunday Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
     Ez 33:7-9; Ps 95; Rom 13:8-10; Mt 18:15-20 

Monday The Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
     Mi 5:1-4a or Rom 8:28-30; Ps 13; Mt 1:1-16, 18-23 or   
      1:18-23 

Tuesday Saint Peter Claver, Priest 
     1 Cor 6:1-11; Ps 149; Lk 6:12-19 
Wednesday 1 Cor 7:25-31; Ps 45; Lk 6:20-26 
Thursday 1 Cor 8:1b-7, 11-13; Ps 139; Lk 6:27-38 
Friday 1 Cor 9:16-19, 22b-27; Ps 84; Lk 6:39-42 
Saturday Saint John Chrysostom, Bishop and Doctor of 
the Church   1 Cor 10:14-22; Ps 116; Lk 6:43-49 

Sunday The Exaltation of the Holy Cross 
     Nm 21:4b-9; Ps 78; Phil 2:6-11; Jn 3:13-17 

READINGS FOR THIS WEEK 



St. Julie Billiart Capital 
Campaign Drive:  

Preserving our Past – 
Preparing for Our Future 

 

As of  08-31-14 we have received 
$435,264.13 in donations for the drive. 
We received several additional pledges 

and donations from members who had made pledges/
donations at the beginning of our drive in June 2012. 
Thanks for your continued support of this drive which will 
help us maintain and update or buildings so that we can 
continue to bring Christ to others through a variety of 
religious programs as well as recreational and social 
activities. 
Donation envelopes for our Capital Campaign Drive can be 
found in the vestibule of church and are in you’re your 
regular donation packets.  

“MAKE MAKE MAKE MAKE ----AAAA----CHANGE” FOR AUGUSTCHANGE” FOR AUGUSTCHANGE” FOR AUGUSTCHANGE” FOR AUGUST    
INTERNATIONAL HELP OF MISSIONARIES INTERNATIONAL HELP OF MISSIONARIES INTERNATIONAL HELP OF MISSIONARIES INTERNATIONAL HELP OF MISSIONARIES     

 TREASURE: July 2014-June 2015 
Weekly Collection Review  
 

Collection August 31, 2014  
   Adult Envelopes Received                                   196 
   Regular Collection Goal:                          $11,000.00 
   Regular Collection Received                    8,097.56 
   Over/Under Goal:                                       (2,902.44)  
  YTD Regular Collection Goal:                  99,000.00 
  YTD Regular Collection Received              88,274.02 
  YTD Over/Under Goal:                  (10,725.98) 

STEWARDSHIP 

PREP BEGINS ON Sept. 7 
We ask all families to register 
as soon as possible so our 
teachers are ready for you and 
your child.  Our classes are held 
on Sundays from 9:45 to 10:45 
am in the Fenmont. Parents attend the first 
class on Sept. 7 to learn all about what the 
children will be covering this year. Registration 
forms are online at www.stjulie.net, at the 
parish office or at the church entrance. 
Please email or call Mary Pat Austing @ 863-
1040 Ext. *815 for more information. 
 
 

Sept. 14 is a PARENT CONFIRMATION 
MEETING All parents who have a child who 
was in a faith formation program last year and 
will be receiving the Sacrament of Confirmation 
this April are asked to attend an essential 
Parent Meeting on Sunday, September 14 at 
9:45 am to 10:45 am in the Fenmont. If you 
are not able to attend please contact Tami 
Urcia, Mary Pat  Austing or Fr. Mike. 
 

 
Catholicism Series by Fr. Robert Barron 
starts September 21.  All parishioners are 
invited to come on Sundays to the Fenmont 
from 9:45 am to 10:45am to view the 
Catholicism Series put out by Word On Fire. Fr. 
Robert Barron uses beautiful imagery to show 
the history of the Catholic Faith. The English 
version will be on stage on the 2nd floor of the 
Fenmont and the Spanish Version will be in St. 
Stephens Hall. This series was offered in past 
years and is a popular event. 
 

ITEM OF THE WEEK 
 
 

 
Sep 14 Toilet Paper, Paper Towels 

 

Altar Rosary Quilt RaffleAltar Rosary Quilt RaffleAltar Rosary Quilt RaffleAltar Rosary Quilt Raffle    
 
 

Drawing to be held on MONDAY, Sept. 15… 
It is not too late to turn in your  quilt raffle 

tickets for the drawing.   
 We appreciate your support!!   
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HELP WANTED POSTINGS FOR INDIVIDUALS:  Do 
you have some work needing to be done or wish to hire 
someone for some type of work?  Parish individuals may 
send information to post on the vestibule bulletin board  to 
help them find help...Please note that by permitting postings 
in our vestibule this not constitute an endorsement of any 
one or any service.  Call the office for more information. 

     Rosary Makers Needed 

 
We have started a rosary  
making ministry at St. Julie’s and are in need of  
additional volunteers.  The rosaries we make are 
called Mission Rosaries and will be shipped to mission-
aries all over the world.   
 

If you can count to ten and tie your shoes you can be 
taught to make rosaries.  Materials and training will be 
provided at no cost.  All you need are the hands and 
heart to help a worthy cause.  There will be no regular 
meetings to attend and you can make the rosaries in 
the comfort of your own home at your own speed.   
 

If you have questions and/or want to join a worthy 
cause please call Jim Wander at 513-893-1340. 



Be All You Can Be St. Peter School 2014 

 
The 6th annual Walk-A-Thon for St. Peter in 

Chains School is scheduled for Friday, October 
10, 2014.  The Walk-A-Thon Committee is    

currently seeking CORPORATE SPONSORS for 
the event to help support its’ efforts. The    

corporate sponsors will enjoy multiple         
opportunities to promote their businesses on 
event shirts, event donor displays and more.  
Please contact Kristin Sams at 894-6213 for 
more details on how your company can pro-

mote its’ business as well as support an      
important cause, which in turn benefits every 

student at St. Peter in Chains School.   
Thank You! 

CONCESSION AND BINGO HELP NEEDED! 
Concession: Our  concession manager ,  
Aaron Murphy, will be stepping down from this volun-
teer position effective October 1, 2014. Many thanks to 
Aaron and his family for running the concession stand at 
our weekly bingo. We are looking for someone to fill 
this position. Here’s the position details: 

Contact person for concession volunteers. 
Open the concession stand every week and make 
sure there are 3 people to work the concession. 

Aaron will continue to purchase and stock concession 
inventory until we can find someone for this part of the 
job. 
Concession has 4 teams of workers and are scheduled 1 
time per month.  
  

BINGO: We need a few more workers for  our  
Wednesday night bingo. Here is what we are looking 
for: 
       Workers to sell bingo packages from 6-7:30 pm 
       Workers to sell instant bingo tickets from 6-10pm 
        or 6-8pm or 8-10pm. 
       Bingo game callers from 7-10 pm 
 

We have 3 teams that work our bingo and are scheduled 
every 3 weeks or 17 times per year. Working at our bin-
go is a great way to get to know other members of our 
parish while helping to raise money for our parish. Our 
current budget plans for $75,000 from bingo. These 
funds help our parish to continue to offer a variety of 
programs, one of them being our support for Catholic 
Education. The parish supports Catholic Education in 
many ways: PREP, our Parish Religious Education Pro-
gram for students who do not attend a Catholic School, 
RCIA participants, and tuition support for students at-
tending St. Peter School, and other faith enriching activ-
ities. 

Please consider giving your time and talent to this 
fundraiser. Complete the form below and drop in 
the collection basket or for more information con-
tact Betty Meiner at 863-1040 x11 
oremeiner@stjulie.net. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Yes, I would like to help work at the Wednesday 
night bingo. Please contact me. 
 
Concession: ______Manager  ______Worker 
Bingo: _____6-10pm        _____6-8pm    _____8-10pm 

 

Name:________________________________________
  
Phone:________________________ 

 

Email:________________________________________               

 

Cell Phone:_____________________ 

Blessing of Animals 
 

A Blessing of Animals will take place on the Feast 
of St. Francis of Assisi, Saturday, October 4, at 1:00 
p.m. at St. Julie’s, outside on the side of the church 
building, near the flower garden and statue of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary. Everyone is invited to bring 
their pets to St. Julie’s for this special blessing. The 
custom of blessing animals is in remembrance of St. 
Francis of Assisi’s love for all creatures. St. Stephen 
Fraternity of the Secular Franciscan Order which 
meets at St. Julie Billiart Parish is organizing this 
event. If you have any questions, please call Mary 
Richter, ofs,  
863-1040x17. 
 

Picture from 
the pet 
blessing at 
St. Julie’s 
taken sever-
al years ago 
with Fr. 
Manuel. 
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2014 

WE NEED YOUR HELP! We are going to need lots of do-
nations and lots of volunteers. This is a whole parish event!  If 
you would like to make a donation but are unable to get it 
here, just call the parish office and we will come pick it up. 
Here is the list of donations that we will be requesting each week.  
Look for sales and start to stock up! 
 

Aug 17 Peanut butter & Jelly in plastic jars 
Aug 24 Laundry Detergent, dryer sheets 
Aug 31 Dishwashing Liquid, scrubbers, sponges 
Sep 7   Feminine hygiene products  
Sep 14 Toilet Paper, Paper Towels 
Sep 21  Soap, deodorant, razors, shaving 
             cream, tooth paste, tooth brushes etc. 
Sep 28 Infant formula, baby food, bottles             

         Thanks in advance for your  generosity! 

					The	Athenaeum	of	Ohio’s	Lay	Pastoral	Ministry	
Program	will	offer	a	Couple	Communication	Work-
shop,	presented	by	Dr.	Tom	Giordano.	
					The	workshop	will	be	held	on	four	consecutive	
Thursdays,	October	2,	9,	16	and	23rd	at	the	Bartlett	
Center	located	at	the	Athenaeum	of	Ohio,	6616	
Beechmont	Avenue,	Cincinnati.		The	cost	is	$75	per	
couple	which	includes	workshop	materi-
als.		Limited	spaces	are	available.		
					Couple	Communication	is	an	easy	to	learn,	
award-winning	educational	program	in	which	
couples	participate	together.		As	a	couple,	partici-
pants	learn	11	communication	skills	for	talking,	
listening,	making	decisions	and	effectively	resolv-
ing	issues	together.	Please	reply	by	September	23rd	
to	the	LPMP	of/ice	via	e-mail	
(ccheevers@athenaeum.edu)	or	by	calling	
513.231.1200.	

Virtual Pilgrimage of Lourdes, France  
St. Julie Billiart 

224 Dayton Street, Hamilton, OH 45011 
 

North American Lourdes Volunteers will present a 90-minute prayer-
ful VIRTUAL PILGRIMAGE to Lourdes, France, at St. Julie Billiart      
Parish on Sunday, October 26th at 6:30 PM.  During this guided 
Lourdes experience, you will immerse yourself in the Message of 
Lourdes as given by Our Lady to St. Bernade-e.  You will have the 
opportunity to touch the Gro-o Rock and to experience the liquid 
grace of Lourdes Water. As part of this spiritual opportunity to draw 
nearer to God with Our Lady and St. Bernade-e, you will receive a 
Eucharis5c blessing and pray the Rosary.  Come and experience the 
healing grace of Our Lord Jesus Christ through His Immaculate 
Mother.  The next best thing to visi5ng Lourdes is a Virtual Pilgrimage journey without the travel! 
 
We need volunteers to make this happen! People to help with processions, audiovisuals and          
refreshments, ushers, greeters, musicians, and altar servers are needed.   An organiza5onal mee5ng 
will be held on Sept. 15th in the parish office.   If you are interested in helping, please contact Mary 
Richter for more informa5on at 513 863 1040. 
 

Our Lady extends her invita�on to all! 
Invite your family, children and friends!  All are welcome! 

ST. JULIE BILLIART                                                                                                  September 7, 2014 

SAVE the DATE:  Saturday, October 18, 2014 
 Sacred Heart and St. Ann Pastoral Region presents a  

“Women’s Day of Reflection”   
Sacred Heart of Jesus Church in Fairfield, OH. 

Speakers include:  Rita Heinkenfeld; Dominican Sisters of 
Mary, Mother of the Eucharist; Mother Seraphina,  

Franciscan Daughters of Mary;  



HIKE  FOR HOSPICE 
Hamilton Hike 

Saturday, Sept. 20, 2014 
1010 Eaton Avenue, Hamilton 
 
For more than 30 years, Hike for 
Hospice events have offered a 
great way for people in our com-

munity to support Hospice of Cincinnati and Hospice 
of Hamilton. Through these events, Hospice of Cincin-
nati and Hospice of Hamilton carry out their missions 
to create the best possible and most meaningful end-
of-life experience for all who need care and support. 
Both hikes are family- and pet-friendly so everyone 
can participate!  
The 16th annual Hamilton hike will be held at 10:30 
a.m. on Saturday, September 20. Beginning at the 
inpatient care center, participants will enjoy a 2.5 
mile stroll through downtown Hamilton.  

•         Post hike activities include lunch, raffle, music 
& entertainment. Event will take place rain or 
shine; donning rain slickers or sunglasses!  

•         Parking will be available at: Hospice of Hamil-
ton 1010 Eaton Avenue Hamilton, OH 45013  

•         9:00 am - 7:00 pm Hike registration, t-shirts, 
breakfast  

•         Register for door prizes 9/20/2014 9:30 am- 
10:30 am  

•         Hike begins 9/20/2014 10:30 am - 11:30 am  
•         Lunch 9/20/2014 11:30 am - 1:30 pm 

Please join our St. Julie Billiart team!  The first 10 
T-shirts are free and additional shirts are available for 
$10 each.  Please contact Pam Wilson at 513-795-
0812 or call the parish office if interested.  You may 
sign up or contribute to our team on line at: 
 http://www.hospiceofhamilton.org/hike/   

Or, you may also contribute by putting a check, paya-
ble to “Hospice of Hamilton”,  in the collection the next 
two Sundays  

St. Peter Claver’s  Feast Day is Tues. Sept. 9 St. Peter Claver’s  Feast Day is Tues. Sept. 9 St. Peter Claver’s  Feast Day is Tues. Sept. 9 St. Peter Claver’s  Feast Day is Tues. Sept. 9     
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SEMINARY HOLY HOUR FOR VOCATIONS 
You are invited to participate in a Holy Hour for 
Vocations at Mount St. Mary’s Seminary, 6616 
Beechmont Avenue, Cinti, 45230, Sunday, Sep-
tember 14th, starting at 5PM in the St. Gregory 
Chapel. 
 

COFFEE AND CONVERSATION ~ MEET OUR 
SISTERS:  The Franciscan Sisters of the Poor in-
vite you to join us Sunday, Sept. 21 at our 10 a.m. 
Mass followed by Coffee & Conversation at St. 
Clare Chapel, 60 Compton Rd., (45215) nr Wyo-
ming. What a great opportunity to meet our sisters 
– especially if you’re discerning a religious voca-
tion.  www.sfp-vocations.org or SrJoAnn@sfp-
vocations.org 761-9040x156 
 

DISCERNMENT MISSION TRIP 
Glenmary Home Missioners is hosting a Come 
& See discernment trip September 12-15.  This trip 
is for single men between the ages 18-46         
Contact Pat McEntee 513-881-7410 
pmcentee@glenmary.org for more information. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ACES MEETINGS 
ARE STARTING UP AGAIN  

FOR  THE 2014-2015 SEASON!   
 

All are welcome to join in the fun this 
Thursday September 11  from 1-3pm  

at the Fenmont!. 



XXIII DOMINGO ORDINARIO 
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Lecturas de la Semana - Septiembre 8-13 
Lunes: Miqueas 5:1-4, Salmo 12, Mateo 1:1-16 y 18-23 

Martes: 1 Corintios 6:1-11, Salmo 149, Lucas 6:12-19 

Miércoles: 1 Corintios 7:25-31, Salmo 44, Lucas 6:20-26 

Jueves: 1 Corintios 8:1-13, Salmo 138, Lucas 6:27-38 

Viernes: 1 Corintios 9:16-19 y 22-27, Salmo 83, Lucas 

6:39-42 

Sábado: 1 Corintios 10:14-22, Salmo 115, Lucas 6:43-49 

LEER: Ezequiel 33:7-9, Salmo 94, Romanos 
13:8-10, Mateo 18:15-20               

CORRECION SOBRE CLASES DE INGLES  
Ha habido confusión sobre la fecha de inicio de 
las clases de inglés ESOL. YA EMPEZARON  

El 18 de agosto y son cada lunes, martes y 
jueves por 6 semanas. Todavía pueden entrar. 

La clase de la mañana va de 9:00-12:00 
La de la tarde va de 5:30-8:30 

Para inscribirse llame al 513-420-4520  
y hable con Helen.  

El 14 de septiembre habrá una REUNIÓN PARA 
PADRES que tienen hijos preparándose para la 
CONFIRMACIÓN.  Todos los padres que tienen 
un hijo que asistió el catecismo el año pasado y va a 
recibir el Sacramento de la Confirmación este abril 
deben attender a esta Reunión esencial para Padres 
el domingo 14 de septiembre de 9:45 am a 10:45 am 
en el Fenmont. Si por alguna razón no pueden 
asistir, favor de comunicarse con Tami Urcia o Mary 
Pat Austing al 513-863-1040. 
 
Artspace Hamilton Lofts (222 High Street)provee un 
hogar para los que tienen interés en el arte, la músi-
ca y otras artes creativas. Habrá apartamentos stu-
dio, y unidades de uno, dos y tres cuartos. Para más 
información vean al http://www.artspace.org/our-
places/artspace-hamilton-lofts o llame a Tami Urcia. 
al 513-863-1040.  

Donativo de la Semana 
 
 
 
Sept 14: Papel De Baño, Papel Toalla 

Reflexionemos sobre las lecturas de hoy con las 
palabras del “Palabra de Dios 2014”: 
     “Qué difícil es perdonar. Qué difícil es pedir perdón. 

Qué difícil es levantarse cuando se ha caído, enmendar-

se. Qué difícil e incómodo es darle la mano a quien ha 

fallado. Cuánto diéramos porque una mano nos ayude a 

levantarnos cuando tropecemos y caigamos. En todos 

estos momentos tan diversos y dolorosos, siempre hay 

una realidad que nos llena de vigor y fortaleza. Es Jesús. 

No es porque lo recordemos o lo imaginemos. Es por-

que Jesús está aquí, realmente, en medio de nosotros. 

Está con su palabra de amor, de perdón, de aliento para 

levantarnos. Su presencia nos comunica ese amor in-

menso por él y por el otro que ha caído. Como para 

Ezequiel, centinela, necesitamos estar muy cerca del 

que cae y muy cerca de Jesús que nos da su fortaleza.  

PARA REFLEXIONAR: 

1. ¿Sabemos que Jesús pide un reino de personas que 

caen, pero se enmiendan? 

2. ¿Ayudamos a enmendarse a quien ha caído? 

3. ¿Estamos conscientes de que Jesús está aquí en su 

reino ayudándonos a enmendarnos?” 

OREMOS: 

“Señor, permíteme experimentar el mismo gozo que 

sienten tus testigos cuando ayudan a un pecador a arre-

pentirse y reincorporarse al rebano, porque así ‘salvo’ a 

un hermano y hermana.” (La Palabra Entre Nosotros) 

 

Peregrinaje Virtual de 
 Lourdes, Francia 

Voluntarios Norte Americanos de Lourdes van a presentar 
un PEREGRINAJE VIRTUAL de Lourdes, Francia, en la 
Parroquia de St. Julie Billiart el domingo, 26 de octubre a 
las 6:30 PM.  Durará aproximadamente 90 minutos. Du-
rante esta experiencia guiada de Lourdes, podrá profundi-
zar en el mensaje de Lourdes dado por Nuestra Señora a 
Sta. Bernadette.  Tendrá la oportunidad de tocar una piedra 
del grotto y experimentar la gracia que brota del agua de 
Lourdes. Como parte de esta oportunidad espiritual de 
acercarse a Dios y Nuestra Señora y Sta. Bernadette, reci-
birá una bendición Eucarística y rezaremos el rosario. Ven-
gan a experimentar la gracia sanadora de Nuestro Señor 
Jesucristo a través de su Madre Inmaculada. 
 

A parte de visitar al mismo Lourdes, el Peregrinaje Virtual 
es lo mejor, y sin viajar!  Necesitamos voluntarios para 
ayudar con este evento. Buscamos gente para ayudar con la 
procesión, audiovisuales, meriendas, ujieres, equipo de 
bienvenida, músicos, y monaguillos.  Tendremos una 
reunión organizativa el 15 de septiembre en la oficina pa-
rroquial.   Si desea ayudar por favor comuníquese con la 
Sra. Mary Richter  para más información al 513 863 1040. 
Nuestra Señora extiende su invitación a 
todos!  ¡Inviten a su familia, sus hijos y 
amigos!  ¡Todos están bienvenidos! 


